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STATE OF MAINE 

REPORT 

OF THE 

ATTORNEY GENERAL 

for the calendar years 

1951-1954 



To Max L. Wilder, Bridge Engineer 

Re: Calais-St. Stephen Bridge 

October 7, 1954 

You request my opinion as to whether restrictions must be made on the 
use of labor and material from the United States in the reconstruction of the 
International Bridge. Section 40 of chapter 25 of the Revised Statutes requires 
that in the employment of laborers for construction of State highways, etc., 
"preference shall first be given to citizens of the State who are qualified to 
perform the work to which the employment relates, and if they cannot be 
obtained in sufficient numbers, then to the citizens of the United States, and 
every contract for such work shall contain a provision to this effect." The 
wages paid must also conform to prevailing rates for similar work done by 
the State. 

It would seem that this contract could be considered as two separate con­
tracts for the purpose of conforming with the provisions of this section. Al­
though the contract will be for the entire bridge, the law authorizing its con­
struction speaks of one-half a bridge. The construction of the bridge as a 
unit comes about by virtue of contract. It seems obvious that the spirit of 
the law would be carried out if approximately one-half of the labor po­
tentiality was supplied under the provisions of this Act. It would not be 
reasonable to require an exact counting of the number of employees or to 
insist that only Maine residents work on the Maine side of the bridge. In other 
words, since in fact the bridge would be one project, it would be reasonable 
compliance with the law if approximately one-half of the type of labor 
covered by the law were Maine, or American citizens. If Custom regulations 
did not conflict, I can see no violation of this law if Canadians were working 
on the Maine side, or Maine citizens working on the Canadian side. 

I know of no provisions. of law that would affect the matter of material 
except the provisions in regard to Maine granite, which do not seem to be 
im~ofred in this project. 

L. SMITH DUNNACK 

Assistant Attorney General 

October 7, 1954 

To Lucius D. Barrows, Chief Engineer, State Highway Commission 

Re: Blanket Power of Attorney 

It would seem that under the ruling of the Insurance Department the 
blanket power of attorney for an agent to sign contract bonds would satisfy 
legal requirements as long as a copy, duly authenticated, was filed with the 
Insurance Department, with the proper protections in regard to its revocation. 
I find no ruling requiring special powers of attorney. It is obvious that an 
individual claiming power of attorney should substantiate that fact, and under 
the old system had to do it by furnishing the power of attorney. It could 
he that the agent could be required to have copies of the blanket power of 
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